
PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITIEE 

Min utes 
October 12, 2016 

ATTENDANCE: 
Members and Advisors 
Terry Wheeler, Chair 
Donna Frazee, Voting Member 
Chris Velissaris, Voting Member 
Elizabeth Manuel, Vot ing Member 
Robert Sells, Voting Member 
Betty Calton, Voting Member 
Bettina Baca, Voting Member 

Tracie Saunders, Advisor 
Kris Singh, Advisor 
Andy Rampersad, Advisor 
Kim Foy, Advisor 
Ina Carpenter, Secretary/Advisor 

Visitors 
Lyman Brodie 
Chandra Kethi-Reddy 

The minutes from the meeting of September 8, 2016 were approved. 

New Business 

II-A: Deca l fees/salary range - a proposal is under considera t ion to amend the salary requirements 
fo r permit purchase. Employees with salaries greater than $50,000 will still be required to 
purchase a "B" permit. Employees with salaries less than $50,000 will have the option to 
purchase a "B" or"(" permit. Tabled for further discuss ion. 

11-B: Chandra Kethi-Reddy - Proposing a pilot program for carpooling to encourage those who 
already carpool by having a parking space available . The proposal is that 10 carpool spaces be 
allocated in each parking garage which would not be enforced by Parking Services but be 
controlled by SGA and that SGA would be allowed to install the necessary signs. 
Discussion from the Committee : Recommend that the proposers look at other universities, 
specifically University of Flo rida. It is also recommended that the proposers take a quantitative 
sample and present sample of signs to be installed . Tabled for further discussion. 

Old Business 

Il l-A: Health Center Spaces/ Lifting time restrictions . There will be no change to the t ime 
restrictions . These spaces are used after hours for various groups such as therapy sessions. 

Additionally, the spaces need to be preserved in the event of a campus emergency for 

mobilization of critical/essential staff. 

111-B: Requests for Reserved Spaces: 
1. Rudy McDaniel, Assistant Dean, College of Arts and Humanities 

This request was unanimously approved . 

111-B: Expectant Mother parking spaces review 

Currently there are 15 spaces in use 

Discussion: The downtown garage is under consideration to be built by fall of 2018. There is also 

discussion underway to build a temporary parking lot south of parking garage C which 



will accommodate 200-300 vehicles . Once this lot is open, the Park 'N Ride lot will be 
closed . 

The meeting adjourned at 9:05 a.m. 


